TENSAS BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT





                   JANUARY 14, 2014
     The Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District met for its regular meeting 
Tuesday, at 9:30 A. M. in its office located at 505 District Drive Monroe, Louisiana.
     Mr. Drew Keahey, President, called the meeting to order and requested the Secretary 
call roll with the following present and answering:  Mr. Drew Keahey, President, Caldwell 
Parish; Mr. Reggie Peters, Vice President, Franklin Parish; Mr. Rodney Hutchins, Catahoula 
Parish; Mr. Charles Venable, Mr. James P. Mayo and Mr. Mike Calloway, Ouachita Parish; Ms. Ramona N. Haire and Mr. Robert Neal Harwell, Richland Parish; Mr. Harlon Nobles, LaSalle Parish and Mr. Venoy Kinnaird, Morehouse Parish. Absent: Mr. Shelton Ruffin, West Carroll Parish.  
     Commissioner Rodney Hutchins opened the meeting with prayer. 
     Others in attendance were: Mr. Jeffrey Hawley, Financial Advisor, Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC, Monroe, La.; Mr. Paul Colquette and Mr. Ryan McMillan, Department of Transportation and Development, Monroe, La.; Mr. Steve Tew, Attorney, Monroe, La.; Mr. John Stringer, Executive Director, Tensas Basin Levee District; Mr. Johnny Trisler and Mr. Tracy Hilburn, Maintenance Supervisors, Tensas Basin Levee District; Mr. Brandon Waggoner and Mr. Robbie Mayo, Levee District Police, Tensas Basin Levee District.

     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Reggie Peters, seconded by

Commissioner Ramona N. Haire, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the
Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there 
were none, to-wit:

                       



RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 
Basin Levee District does hereby declare that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting 
held November 12, 2013 is hereby dispensed with and declared approved as published in the official journal of this board, The Richland Beacon News.

Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey
 Secretary







President



     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Reggie Peters, seconded by 
Commissioner Venoy Kinnaird, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:
                                    

RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 
Basin Levee District does hereby approve all bills approved by the claims committee for November and December, 2013.
Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey
Secretary







President
     Mr. Jeffrey Hawley, Financial Advisor, Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC provided an annual report on the investments of the Tensas Basin Levee District, stating in part, $2,100,000.00 in investments were cashed in during 2013 by the Tensas Basin Levee District due to bank stabilizations and ongoing projects. He further stated the Federal Government will be tapering mortgage backed securities and Treasury bill securities in the upcoming years.  He stated he feels we are beginning an upward change of rising interest rates.  He suggested the Tensas Basin Levee District move toward shifting principal returns and interest into a new account being invested in a Moderate Growth and Income.       

     After Commissioner Harlon Nobles advised of a Finance Committee meeting earlier this morning with Mr. Jeffrey Hawley and Mr. Nobles expressed his confidence in Mr. Hawley and Commissioner Harlon Nobles introduced the following resolution which was seconded 
by Commissioner Charles Venable, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of 
the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and 
there were none, to-wit:





RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District does hereby authorize Mr. Jeffrey Hawley to proceed with the Moderate Growth and Income plan for investments of the Tensas Basin Levee District.
Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey

Secretary







President

     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Rodney Hutchins, seconded by Commissioner Harlon Nobles, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:







RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District does hereby authorize a marina lease between Willie Jess Robertson and Leslie Koren Robertson and the Tensas Basin Levee District in the amount of $100.00 a month, $1,200.00 a year, for a five year period, to be renewed every five years for a twenty-five year

period of time subject to all improvements being approved by the West Monroe Beautification Board, and release of Cooperative Endeavor Agreement by the City of West Monroe, Louisiana, on the following described property: 
     All that portion of a certain lot or parcel of ground in Square “N” of the City of West Monroe, Louisiana, lying East of the West Monroe Ouachita River Levee Wall, as now construction and including the foundation, base and abutments thereof, which said lot or parcel of ground begins 125 North of the Southwest corner of Block “N”; fronts thence 60 feet North on Commerce Street and runs East between lines parallel to the South line of said Block “N” to the Ouachita River, all as is shown by plat, wherein said property is outlined in red, attached to that certain Sale of Lot recorded May 27, 1942, in Conveyance Book 304, page 479, DR#284584, records of Ouachita Parish, Louisiana.

Virginia Caviness





Drew Keahey

Secretary






President
     Financial reports were reviewed and discussed after President Keahey called for public comments and there were none.


     Mr. John Stringer, Executive Director, Tensas Basin Levee District advised of the death of fellow employee, Ferris Gooden.  Mr. Stringer extends his sympathy to the Gooden family and praised Mr. Gooden for being a very good and valuable employee and stated he will be greatly missed.
     President Keahey called for public comments and there were none. 

     President Drew Keahey declared that there being no further business to come before the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District at this time, the meeting 
is adjourned.

Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey
Secretary







President














	

















			
























































